 Minutes of a Special Planning meeting of Lamphey Community Council 




held on 14 October 2019 at 7pm.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mr Cannon, Mrs Hodgson, Mr John, Mr Skeels, Mr Parfitt, Mr Purser and Mr Vince.

Nicola Gandy

PCNPA.


Karen Bolton

PCNPA
Apologies

No apology for absence was received.
Non Attendees.  
None.
Declaration

Ms Vince and Mr Vince declared an interest in Item 3.
of Interest.    
Agenda.
Planning:-

1) Variation of condition No 2 of NP/14/0014 – Residential Development Plot adjoining D, – Plots adjoining Devon Court 5 Freshwater East NP/19/0328/S73. 

Resolved.  The amendments are not significantly different so the original comments and objections still apply. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
2) Replacement roof to pitched roof & external cladding 123, Trewent Park,Freshwater East - NP/19/0502/FUL.

Resolved. No objection be made. Proposed by Mr Parfitt and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
3) Trewent Bungalow, Freshwater East - NP/18/0371/S73. Nicola Gandy, Director of Planning and Park Direction, together with Karen Bolton, Planning Enforcement Officer, attended from PCNPA to discuss planning enforcement issues with the Community Council particularly with reference to Trewent Bungalow. This item was taken at the beginning of the meeting.
Councillors strongly expressed their concerns that there has been very substantial developments without planning permission. The building is in a very visible and prominent location. How this is handled by PCNPA will be seen as a test case and set a precedent for whether other people will respect the planning process in the future. The Director of Planning was asked to bare this very much in mind and consequently to pay particular attention to this case and to consult with and keep LCC councillors fully informed on all future developments. 
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Planning application NP/18/0371/S73 had been refused because many aspects of the proposal were unacceptable. Also PCNPA are concerned that Trewent Bungalow is being used as two separate units and they have proof of this. Andrew Skeels commented that it was obvious from the original plans that the property could potentially be used as 3 separate units. The PCNPA officers advised that the applicant has been given the opportunity to come into PCNPA offices for pre-application advice rather than being put on Stop Notice, so that the planning officer can explain which elements they are not happy with and the applicant can be given the opportunity to negotiate and submit a new S73 application. However, there has been a significant delay in arranging this meeting with the applicant as he has been unavailable. 

Tessa Hodgson stated that it is unfair to law abiding citizens if others can flout planning law and then negotiate and be seen to get away with it.   

The PCNPA officers advised that a Stop Notice is not usually used unless there is no intention to grant planning permission in the long run as this can be a potentially costly process for the Authority if costs are awarded against them. A Section 73 application also provides the planning officer with the opportunity to ask for enhancements which would not be the case with a Stop Notice. It takes 4 years before a development is immune from enforcement action. Nicola Gandy stated that this would not be allowed to happen at Trewent Bungalow.

The PCNPA officers agreed to keep LCC informed of all developments on Trewent Bungalow.

Nicola Gandy also explained PCNPA policy with regard to bus transport requirements (5 buses per day) for new development and how this relates to Welsh Government policy.   

Resolved.  A letter of thanks be sent to Nicola Gandy and Karen Bolton for attending the meeting and giving a talk on this matter. This was proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
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